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To the Deputy of the Russian State Duma 

of the Federal Assembly 

of Russian Federation 
 

Lisitsyn A.I. 
 

103265, Moscow 

ul. Okhotny ryad, 1 
 

 

 

Dear Anatoly Ivanovich! 

 

At the instructions of the Investigative Committee under the prosecutor’s office 

of Russian Federation, your appeal about the intentional bankruptcy of Atommash 

OJSC has been reviewed by the Rostov regional investigative department of the 

Investigative Committee under the prosecutor’s office of Russian Federation. 

Review of the appeal showed that the investigative department of Volgodonsk 

city MOI has already conducted a procedural inspection of the facts you have set 

forth, under chapters 144 and 145 of the Criminal Procedure Code of RF.  

As a result, on 22.01.2010 there has been taken a decision not to institute criminal 

proceedings against the former director of Atommash OJSC Chesskiy S.V., 

bankruptcy referee of Atommash OJSC Stepanov A.Y. and the former Head  

of the Territorial agency of FSDN of Russia for Rostov region Gramotenko T.A.,  

for absence of elements of crime. 

Under current criminal proceedings legislation of Russian Federation, divisions 

of the Investigative Committee under the prosecutor’s office of Russian Federation 

are not entitled to evaluate the actions of procedural decisions made by other 

investigative authorities. Therefore, your appeal has been redirected to the Main 

investigative department of the Rostov regional MOI, for a review on the merits. 

 

 

Head of the investigative department 
 

State Counselor of Justice 3
rd

 class 
 

 

 
 

Y.V. Popov 

 

 

(Original text is in Russian.) 
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